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SANTA CLARITA VALLEY  
QUILT GUILD 

 
 
 
 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Drive-Thru Community Service Quilt Guild Meeting 

August 13, 2020  

6:30 to 8:00 PM 

The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints 

24915 Peachland Ave., Newhall 

And the beat goes on…I hope you and your families are all well and you are keeping busy with 
your projects and more. Some good news:  we are having a Community Service drive-thru 
meeting Thursday, August 13th…. our regular meeting day, but the location will be at The 
Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints 24915 Peachland Ave. Newhall, off Lyons and a 
block behind Smart and Final from 6:30 pm to 8 pm.  

What will you do there? You can park your car and put on your mask and walk to each of the 
tables that will be set up, or stay in your can and visit each table.  At the tables, you will be 
able to drop off all community service projects you have been working on and pick up more.  
You will be able to purchase our beautiful 30th anniversary pin for $6…check or exact change. 
We will have 3 raffle baskets that you can purchase tickets for…6 for $5…check or exact 
change…sorry no $1 tickets. Money will be collected and the Ways and Means girls will write 
your name on your tickets and drawing will be held that night at closing and you will be 
notified. Baskets will be delivered unless you are still there. Those of you that have your 
Opportunity Quilt tickets can turn in your stubs that night, too.  You can also purchase 
additional opportunity quilt tickets…6 for $5 exact change, sorry no $1 tickets at this time. For 
those of you who did not pick up your Opportunity Quilt tickets, your name has been put on 
your tickets and placed in the drawing bucket. You can pick up your confirmation portion of 
your ticket at the drive-thru, too. 

Those who will be helping at the various tables will have masks, gloves, and sanitizer to keep 
you as safe as possible.  

Promoting the art of quilting through 

sharing, friendship, education, and 

meaningful service to our community. 
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You are welcome to park in the parking lot and visit at a social distance. Please wear your 
mask…we have many members who have not been in public and we need to respect them 
and others as to their concern about this pandemic currently. 

This will be a great opportunity to get out of the house and go for a drive and see some 
familiar faces and pick up new projects. If you do not have projects to drop off or need to pick 
up projects come by anyway and say “Hi”. I know we are all missing our time together…all 
meetings are TBA as we do not know what the next few months will bring. 

Thanks to Kathleen Dolan’s donation we are currently working on a way to Zoom meetings, 
Classes and more!  Don’t forget to call a friend or a stranger and make a new friend!! 

Best to all, 

Your President, 

Joyce Wilkinson 

PROGRAMS 

Not much happening in Programs right now!  I am looking forward to 2021 and have a great 
list of speakers/teachers lined up for us.  Until then, I don’t know about you, but I have been 
getting so much sewing done!!  I’m about to finish my third quilt top – two of which are king 
size!!  I hope you all have been sewing up a storm, as well.  When we have programs to 
announce, I will…in the meantime… 

Keep on Quilting! 

Sue Bennorth 

WAYS AND MEANS 

Ways and Means will have three baskets for the August Drive-Thru meeting: 

1. Elephant On Parade 
    2 yards African Animal 
Print 
    1/2 yd tan batik 
    1/4 yd tan/print batik 
    1 yd burgundy  batik 
     1 yd  swirl batik 
     Fat quarter brown/ gold 
     Notions 
 

2. Lion Eyes 

    1 wide yard Lion fabric 
     1/4 yd green print 
     1/2 yd red print 
     1 yd beige print 
     1 yd solid black 
     1 puzzle box pattern 
     Notions 
 

3. Calendar Kids 

    Quilt From The Heart 
Book 
    1/2 yd Polka Dots 
    1/2 yd Blue print 
    1/2 yd White print 
    1/2 yd Green print 
    2 1/2 yds kids panel print 
    Notions 

See the instructions provided in Joyce’s contribution for how to participate – 6 tickets for $5 
and I will fill out your tickets for you.  See you on August 13th!! 

Rita Percer 
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MEMBERSHIP 

We had no new members join in July (for some strange reason...).  

Happy August birthdays to: 

Aug 02 - Eugenia Goodman 
Aug 13 - Patty Vergon 
Aug 14 - Jackie Amundsen 
Aug 15 - Linda Townsley 
Aug 17 - Vanessa Foreman 
Aug 26 - Judi Rehmann 

We hope everyone is doing well, staying safe, and quilting often! 

Leslie Wright and Melissa Nilsen 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Hello, fellow quilters!  As noted by Joyce above, our guild will be holding a community service 
drive-thru in August.  We will be meeting in the parking lot of The Church of the Latter Day 
Saints located on Peachland Ave. Tables will be set up for pick up of community service items 
and drop off of items.  Please print your name and last initial on small slips of paper ( tickets) 
for each item you are turning in.  This will save our guild from having to sanitize pens. 

Quilt top only — 4 tickets.     Quilting on a quilt or shawl — 6 tickets.    Binding on a quilt or 
shawl — 4 tickets.    Clothing protector — 4 tickets. Placemat only — 2 tickets.   Binding on a 
placemat — 2 tickets.  Bib — 4 tickets    burp cloth — 2 tickets.    Pillowcase — 4 tickets   Turtle 
Camp apron — 4 tickets  Turtle — 6 tickets 

Thank you all so very much, We will have a variety of projects to take home for completion.  
Hope to see you there, 

Dana Montague 

COMMUNITY SERVICE – SENIOR CENTER 

Thank you to all the members that completed their projects for the senior center. If you would 
like to drop them off at my house I am happy to take them.  I have a bench by my front door. 
Please put your name on the bag and I will have tickets ready for work completed at our first 
meeting that we can gather at.  

Carol Carter  
27606 Cherry Creek Dr 
Valencia.  
Home phone. 661-296-1744 

Carol Carter 
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COMMUNITY SERICE – GUIDE DOGS OF AMERICA 

The quilt will need to be assembled by the end of September.  I am still short on both blocks. 
Please check out the patterns (pattern is at the end of the newsletter).  If you need the small 
print for Block 1, let me know and I will gladly put some out front for you or, drop it off on your 
porch. If you have finished your block(s), you can put them in the empty cardboard box on my 
front porch which is there to collect returns, or bring them to the drive-thru meeting in August 
where I will be waiting with the Veterans projects. Thank you for supporting this effort. If you 
are wondering about the crunch time - the quilter needs it ahead of the Christmas rush to plan 
it so we have it ready to give to GDA at the January meeting. 

Patti Voyles 

COMMUNITY SERVICE – VETERAN’S PROJECTS 

Kendra has been helping me get projects ready for anyone with some time to do them.  We 
have several bed quilts for the Cal Vet apartments that need quilting. We have about 15 
wheelchair or lap quilts that have been spray basted.  All the quilts have tags showing the 
finished size if you are concerned about whether you can work with them. Lap quilts are for 
the vets to use as a cover when sitting in chairs or an extra layer of warmth on the bed. These 
quilts go to both the Rehab center and the Cal Vets. At this time I have one large and two 
small quilts that are ready for binding. 

Kits are being created for several different patterns.  The first is a tree farm which involves 
creating four checkerboard rows made up of four patches and sewn with a print fabric.  
Borders are added. Fabric is provided to make the whole top with a picture of a finished quilt 
and instructions. Over the years I have been given many of the block of the month creations. 
The rest of remainder of these blocks, with fabric that can be used for sashing and borders, 
have been kitted. Some kits have suggested assembly instructions, but all are up to your 
imagination to complete. If you want a different fabric than what has been provided, I will 
make arrangements to get you some from our storage stash! 

All of the above kits/quilting will be available at the August meeting if no one has claimed 
them before that time.  They are in boxes or tubs on my front porch.  There is a sign-out book 
between the rocking chair and the bench. Feel free to drop by and pickup or or leave projects. 
Looking forward to seeing some of the ones checked out the last few meetings! 

Patti Voyles 

COMMUNITY SERVICE – SCV PREGNANCY CENTER 

Hi everyone hope you are  all doing well and staying healthy in these unprecedented times.  I 
want to give you an update on what’s been going on with our efforts for the SCV Pregnancy 
Center.  Back in April I took over 19 bundles to the center each containing a baby quilt, 
receiving blanket, bib, and burp cloth.  This gives us a running total of 41 bundles we have 
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delivered to the Pregnancy Center.  Nice work, everyone!  I am hoping to make another 
delivery to the center in late August.  So I am asking if you have any completed items for the 
center to drop them off at the August drive by or contact me and I can make arrangements 
with you to pick them up.  And, if you are looking for something to sew I have kits for baby 
quilts, receiving blankets, bibs, and burp cloths which you can also pick up at the drive-thru.  
I’m in the directory, feel free to email, text or call if you have questions. 
Thanks and happy sewing  
Debbie Ackerman 

QUILT SHOW TEE SHIRTS 

I will be at the August Drive-Thru guild meeting with the tee-shirts that were ordered for the 
quilt show.  Please stop by my table and pick up yours  thanks!! 

Patty Vergon 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH 

Once again this month we are all still staying safe by staying at home. I hope you are well and 
are keeping busy sewing some Block of the Month squares to make up some cuddle quilts for 
the special kids at Turtle Camp whenever it gets to reopen!   

Our has finalized plans for a drive thru meeting for our August 13th meeting date.  I will have a 
new Block of the Month pattern available for pickup at my table, as well as a basket to collect 
all the blocks that you have made while quarantined.  I hope you will have many to fill my 
basket!  I will also have the pattern posted on our webpage online.  

Call me if you have any questions.  😊  Thanks and stay safe, 

Linda von Mohr  937-554-8259 

SCVQG 30TH ANNIVERSARY PINS 

In honor of our 30th anniversary this year, your Guild had commemorative pins made, and 
they are beautiful.  If you'd like to purchase one (or two or three), please call or email Gabrielle 
with your reservation.  They are $6 each, cash or check.  Purchase 3 or more, and I'll deliver!  
(My numbers are in the directory.) 

Gabrielle Leko 
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TREASURER’S REPORT 

Here is the Treasurer’s Report for June, 2020: 

 

 
Penny Lawrence 

HOSPITALITY 

Will be back as soon as we are allowed! 

Dolores, Kendra and Julie  
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2020 Programs and Workshops 

February 13 

February 15 

Becky McDaniel – Applique Journey 

WS - Orange Peel Foundation Applique 

March 12 

March 14 

Sarah Goer – Trunk Show 

WS - Planned Improve 

April 9 Meeting Cancelled 

May 14 

May 16 

Meeting Cancelled 

Workshop Cancelled 

June 9 TBD 

July 9 

July 11 

Meeting Cancelled 

Workshop Cancelled 

August 13 

August 15 

Community Service Drive Thru Meeting 

Workshop Cancelled 

September 10 

September 12 

TBD 

October 8 

October 10 

TBD 

November 12 

November 14 

TBD 

December 10 TBD 
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MINI-GROUPS 

Name Contact Meeting Information 

Cut-Up Mini Group (full for 
now) 

Joyce Wilkinson Meets the fourth Tuesday of each month 

Monday Mavens (full for 
now) 

Kris Dolan  Meets first and third Mondays 

*** indicates membership is open.  If you want to attend a meeting, we recommend calling to be sure 

that nothing has changed since this listing 

NOTE:  Mini Groups are not meeting in August. 
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SPONSORS AND ASSOCIATES 
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Things to Remember: 
 Next meeting: August 13, 2020 
 Drive-thru 
 Wear your name tag and mask 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Check out our website: 
www.scvquiltguild.org  
WOW! See the newsletter online! 
 
Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 802863 
Santa Clarita, CA 91380-2863 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Month’s Calendar: 
Drive-Thru General Meeting 
6:30 to 8 PM 
Latter Day Saints Church in Newhall 

 

Virtual Business Meeting:  August 20, 2020  via 
Zoom- send email reports, if any, to Joyce 
Wilkinson 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FIRST CLASS MAIL
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